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The 2014
Port Carlos Cove Bazaar

was a
"HUGE"
Success

We made $4,071



We had a great
crowd on New Year's

Day. Everyone
enjoyed

2 different
champagne punches
and lot of good food

and desserts. The tables were beautiful,
a big thank you to Muriel & Craig
Marshall. A prayer was lead by

Kathy Becker.

NEW YEAR'S DAY
BRUNCH 2014

In 2013 / MA Y have Hell !/'11
admit it . / Have

Disturbed You,
Troubled You,
Pestered You,
Irritated You,
Bugged You,

and occasionally got on your
Nerves!!

Also, thank you to all District 3 workers.
They are: Bob & Mary Ann Wiesenauer,
Rick & Sue Hobot, Paul & Carol Lenz,
Ken Eul, Jim Fredericks, John & Diane

Kean, Kathy & Mike Becker, Paula
Axford, Tom & Vickie Edmundson,

Cecile Moore, Larry Archer and
everyone that helped clean up.

So today, in keeping with this
season's warm and fuzzy

greetingsl just wanted to tell
you:Suck it up, Cupcake!!

Cause there
AIN'T NO CHANGES

Planned for 2014

We had a 50-50 raffle and Sue Vance
was the winner. We also gave away 4

Door Prized and the winners were:
Terry Green, Paul Thon, Virginia Seguin

and Jan Thon.

Wishing everyone a happy, safe and
healthy New Year.

Thank you.
Michelle Archer

Happy New Year
r- - •• - - - .. - - - •• - - - •• - - - .. - - - .• - - - •• - - 1

I . .
MAIN STREET TRAFFIC

I
IWhen driving on Main street we should always keep in mind that we have one of I ~
I the largest attractions in the area just outside our entrance. I
IWhen driving on Main street we should ALWAYS assume someone might pull out ·
. in traffic without stopping. i
. Keep this in mind when driving past these attractions. I
•.... - ..--_ ..- - _ ..--_. _ ..- - _ ..- - _ ..- - - _.-
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11/12/1938 - 12/17/2013

After a short stay in the hospital Port Carlos
Cove lost another resident, Carolyn Wallem.

Carolyn was the head of the PCC Ladies
Lunch Bunch for many years, taking us to
different places to enjoy a lunch and get to
know each other better. At one of my first

luncheons, I remember she ordered her
dessert "first." That was Carolyn. She truly

was a friend, one who never forgot a
birthday or anniversary and always with a
card. She had a heart as big as her smile.

She and Dick were
married for over 50 years and seldom were
seen without the other. She will be missed
by her family and her PCC friends. Gone to

soon but Rest in Peace Carolyn.

Happy so"
Bill &Marcy Arendt

Guess Who for January?

•
·.. ...... . . ... . . ..... . . . ..... ....... . .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . ... .

•
• JANUARY'S LADIES LUNCH BUNCH •• •
• On a cool Thursday morning, 26 ladies traveled into Ft. Myers to lunch at Joe's Crab Shack. A •
: quaint place located on the river. The food and service were good, and there was lots of :
• seafood on the menu. However it was just nice to have a "ladies" day out. Any suggestions on •
• •• where to go in February are always welcome. Sue Hobot
• •
• •
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
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Helen LeCount, thank you for forgoing YOl

Thursday Bingo at the clubhouse, you hav
no idea how much that helped us, to get a
head start on setting up. And last to my

husband, who ran many times for me wher
in a pinch and I needed something "now,"

he did so. I wanted to make sure I let
everyone know how much they helped

"me"; however, I could not have done this
alone. Each of you helping is what makes
this event such a success. Together we can
accomplish much; this is why our Bazaar is
such a success, working together. Thank

you one and all, a job well done!
Sa,c{-h,Iot

BAZAAR SOUPS
I would like to thank the wonderful

cooks at PCC for making the delicious
soups for this years bazaar. The are

Pauline Lanove, Jane Lozier, Paula Axford,
Sue Hobot, Adele Moore, Audrey Stevens,

Vickie Edmundson, Margaret Anderson,
Mike and Judy Hartman and Bonnie Creasy.

Thank you to Kathy Becker, Vickie
Edmundson, Adele Moore and Audrey

Stevens for helping to serve and sell the
soups. Great Job!

~~

VALENTINE
PARTY

The party is
Saturday

Feb. 15th. Happy
Hour 5-6, Meal 6-7 and dancing

from 7-10 to the Music of Danny Albani.
The Menu is Lasagna, Toss Salad, Garlic

Bread and Cheese Cake topped with
Cherries. The tickets are $12.50 and can be

purchased from any street rep.
Come join us for good eats and a lot of fun

and dancing!!

BAZAAR
At the time Bill Arendt mentioned to me
that he would like to give up part of the

Bazaar duties, the chairing ofPCC, I had
thought, "oh I can do that." All it takes is to

"delegate." This was after a Tuesday
cocktail party at the clubhouse. Well what
an experience! I cannot thank you enough,
starting with the Men's Club. They did so

much from setting up the clubhouse, putting
up the tents, empting the storage building,

picking up all the donations and then to take
and clean it up afterwards. To each of you

who stepped forward to "chair" a
committee, from the treasures, linens,

clothes, books, sweets, pies, soups, burgers
and brats, the 50/50 men, the patio area,
security, parking, our photographer, and
every lady who baked, cooked, sliced,

served, priced, THANK YOU. To Anne
Nelson, treasurer extraordinaire who helped

me in this department and who in the end
gives us the "grand total", thank you. To my

silent angel who watched quietly over my
shoulder to be "there" if I floundered or

needed to be rescued, thank you Bill Arendt.
To my personal assistant Gloria Longo, who
ran all over town, store to store with me to

get "all" the supplies, thank you. I owe you
Mary Anne Wiesenauer for making my fliers

and having them delivered, thank you.
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Please pray for our

Neighbors who are
having health issues

,
Happy Birthday

February

~
Paul Abbott Violet Zepp 3rd
Ronnie Barnes

Tamara Young 6th
Fred Buntin
Sara Fenton Dave Gallagher 8th
Mary Ann Hammond

Tana Gerwin 9th
Carol Lenz
Nancy Matter Doug Moore 9th
Jack Moore

11thAnne Nelson Gilbert Ferguson
Iverne Pruitt Ed Muldoon 11th
Ann Russell
Jane Swartz Richard Law 18th
Dianne Taylor

Harry Mitchell 18th
Pat Warren
Bob Wilhelm Sherrill Diehl 19th
Violet Zepp

21stJohn Kean
And all the others that we do not know of Joyce Frana 23rd
that are having health issues.

Steve Gumm 25th

-- ------------------------------- '--;

th
Bill & Carole Hiniker February 14

th
Angie Collins & Bo Swartwout February 14

th
Bill & Marcy Arendt February 15

th
Doug & Adele Moore February 20

th
Karen & Don Waldron February 25
Neil & Sally Hughes February 23rd

,
:

i
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THANK YOU
During this time of absolute sadness, I and
my family, would like to say a huge "thank

you" to our wonderful friends and neighbors
in Port Carlos Cove. Carolyn will be missed
by many for her infectious smile and her kind

heart. I miss my "honey" terribly, after 54
years, three great daughters and 6 grandkids.

Our 17 years together in Port Carlos Cove
contain memories that will never be

forgotten. Again, thank you all for your
wonderful support.

Dick Wallem



We've had a very busy month. With out you guys, we would not have a men's club and would not be doing the
projects that we have done. Some of the project we did are the following.
PUT UP AND TOOK DOWN THE CHRISTMAS DECORATIONS
TOOK ALUMINUM CANS UP FOR RECYCLING
FINISHED MARKING ALL OF THE BACK FORTY FOR BOAT AND CARGO TRAILERS
SET UP AND TORE DOWN FOR THE BAZAAR
FORMED UP AND POURED NEW SIDEWALKS BY THE CLUBHOUSE
BUILT NEW MEMORIAL BENCH BY THE SHUFFLEBOARD COURTS
SET UP FOR BINGO AND PROVIDE CALLERS EVERY THURSDAY NIGHT
MAKING ARRANGEMENTS FOR UP COMING CHICKEN BBQ (MARCH 9,2014)
So you see, we don't just sit in the man cave and drink beer. We do accomplish a lot of things during the month.
I'd like to thank all the guys that have helped on any of these projects. You know who you are. I want to give a
special thanks to Judy Hartman for baking cookies and muffins and bringing Tea to us while working on the
sidewalks. Because her husband can't work with us, she baked for us.
Our next meeting will be February 3 at 9 AM. See you there. Ken Eul

i
!

!
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Letter from the President

The Civic Association for 2014 is off to a good
start with District 3's New Year's Day Brunch.
There were 78 in attendance with great food.

District 4 has the Valentine's Party on February
15th and the breakfast on February 22nd.

District 1 has the March Party. District 2 has the
April event. Details on these events will be posted

on the bulletin board.
The Civic Association dues of $5.00 per person
for 2014. The street reps will be by your house to

collect. Many of our social events are fund
raisers enabling us to make improvements or

enhance our facilities. Last season we purchased
new pool furniture. There are many other
activities that we support with these funds.

The park looked wonderful this Christmas with
all the lights that the men's club put up. Thanks
a lot guys. Also, we had individuals who put up
lights and we had three winners. First place -
Kathy Haight #106, second place - Bill and

Marcy Arendt #11 and third place - Rick and
Sue Hobot #91. Thanks to everyone who put up

. decorations for the holidays and made
our park look festive.

President,
Jan Thon

DECEMBER LADIES LUNCH BUNCH

On December 11th, 20 ladies met at the
Lighthouse Restaurant off the Sanibal Causeway for
their December luncheon. Two tables of 10 were
set in their beautifully decorated dining area. Their
Christmas tree was "hugh" and beautifully done. I
heard no complaints on the food, so everyone must
have enjoyed or they just were so happy to get out
of the park, they didn't care. Desserts were to die
for, especially when you asked where the raspberry
sauce on your Peach Melba was, OOPS! Special

thanks to the lady with the sweet tooth who always
makes sure we have that little bit of sweets

afterwards. Thank you Pat, you" sweet" lady. Next
month we will have lunch at Joe's Crab Shack.

See you there.
Sue Hobot

HARRY CHAPIN

Shortly before Christmas I delivered 95 pounds of
food items, all donated by "YOU". I also brought

$40 in donations, again donated by "YOU" to
Harry Chapin Food Shelf. I quote from a Harry

Chapin letter I received, .
"as the holiday approaches, challenges are large for

those we serve. The laughter that fills so many
homes during these special times are, for those less

fortunate, stilled by poverty, hunger and loss of
hope. Poverty haunts thousands of our neighbors
every day, even during the holidays when life can

feel so festive and secure. The truth is that hunger
knows no season."

So thank "YOU" for all that you did give
during the holiday season helping PCC to "give" to

those in need. Your caring and generosity shines
through. Thank you for all you do and look for our

Harry Chapin blue container in the clubhouse and let
us continue to give to those less fortunate.

Sue Hobot

PARKING

Thanks to Bob, Charlie and Vern for helping with
the parking at the Bazaar. We had the lot full at one

time and parked more cars this year than last.
Thank you for the help.

Dave Schweisthal

BURGERS & BRATS

We would like to thank all of our servers, vegetable
slicers & dicers, cashier and purchaser for all their
help at this years Bazaar. Server, Sherrill Diehl,

Barb Lange, Judy Marusenko, Lucy Leonard, Barb
Tatge, and Donna Hoversten. Purchaser Sue Hobot

and cashier Gloria Longo.
"The Grill Masters"

Pete Longo & Marty Barnes



To Port Carlos Cove
As the coordinator of the Main Street

Bazaar, I personally wanted you to know
that the feedback from many of the

participants along Main street and the
visitors, stated that PCC had a great

variety of quality items for sale. The food
items were fantastic, and the workers

demonstrated professional service and
help. The other feedback indicated this

was bigger and better than before.
Thanks again for making the 5th annual

Main Street Bazaar a success.
Bill Arendt,

Main Street Bazaar Coordinator.

A BIG THANK YOU FROM THE
SWEET SHOPPE

Many thanks from the "Sweet
Shoppe"

to our ladies that made the wonderful
variety

of tasty baked goods to sell at the
Bazaar.

Your contribution to the Park is much
appreciated.

Helen LeCount, Muriel Marshall &
DawnWoodworth

Fashions
Another successful year in Fashions. We

had tons of clothes and thanks to everyone
who donated. Our profit was $143.75 which
was more than last year. Thanks to Nancy
Wilaby, Deb Ferguson, Barb Hakala, Kathy
Becker and everyone who helped to pack

up remaining clothes at the end of the sale.
A big thank you goes out to all of the men
that came to our rescue when the clothes
rod came tumbling down. Thanks again,

Jane Lozier

Trash and Treasures
Thanks to the many that donated the
treasures. It was our best year ever. A
special thanks to Jan S, Joan P and
Michelle A that worked endlessly the

day of the sale and also to those
individuals that provided help and

guidance in getting everything ready for
the sale and after sale activities.

Marcy

"Pie by the Slice"
This was a banner year for the "pie-by-the-

slice" and coffee sale. Thanks to the
generosity of so many ladies and gents in

our Park, we went over the top with sales of
$403. Having such a wonderful variety of

pies was simply amazing, and we certainly
appreciate all the time and effort put into
making this such a success. Thank you,

one and all!
Margaret Anderson, Patti Irvin, Ceil Moore &

Sarah Lombard

LINENS & THINGS
A big thank you to the ladies who helped
set up, price and sell our linens, candles,
pictures and all the other treasures. To

Marge Jones, Sue Hobot, Sue Vance, Gloria
Longo and Shirley Murphy, Thank You!

Judy Steffen

PATIO SALES
Thanks to all the fellows who helped in the

patio area with the pricing, selling,
negotiating and collecting of monies. Don
Vance, Gene Tatge, Paul Lenz, Mitch, Mike
Becker, Bob Wiesenauer, Jim McCombs,
Roger Irvin, Duane Hoversten and Tom

Leonard. Also to those who helped pick
and move all of the "treasures".

Gary Steffen









I





February 2014
Sun

2 3 4 5 6 7 8
Men's Club POTLUCK Golf@Cross Golf@Myerlee
Golf@Cross 4PM Creek

Creek BINGO
Hand & Foot t.int 7>anein(J

6i.9 Game
BRIDGE

9 10 11 12 13 14 15
t.int 7>an&in(J Golf@Cross Golf@Myerlee Valentine's -Golf@Cross Creek Day ... ~'" ~.,~

Creek BINGO
# ~

Hand & Foot Valentines
6i,9 Game Party

Mon Tue Wed Thu

WATER AREOBICS
MONDAY- FRIDAY

9:10 AiVI

Fri Sat
1

16 17 18 19 20 21
President's t.int 7>an&in(J Golf@Myerlee

Day
Men's Club BINGO

Happy Hour
Golf@Cross 4PM 6i.9 Game w

Creek Golf@Cross PANCAKE
BRIDGE Creek BREAKFAST

Hand & Foot

23 24 25 26 27 28
t.int 7>an&in(J Golf@Cross Golf@Myerlee

Golf@Cross Creek
Creek BINGO

Hand & Foot Happy Hour
4PM ..

6i,9 Game . ..-

BRIDGE


